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MR. UTZ: Case 3882,

MR. HATCH: Case 3882, application of Solar 0il

Company for a special gas-oil ratio 1imitation, Lea County,

New Mexico.
the applicant has,commun1¢ated

1f the Examiner please,

with the commission: the desiré for this case to be heard &t the

next Examiner's hearing.

MR. UTZ: In Case 3883, same étory?

MR. HATCH: Yes.

ol ' ' MR. UTZ: Case 3882 and Case 3883 will be continued

to the October 23d Examiner Hearing.
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MR. NUTTER: Case No. 3882.
MR. HATCH: (It's continued from tﬁéwééfober 9, 1968,
~Examiner Hearing.) Application of Solar Oil Company for a
special gas-o0il ratio limitation,'Lea‘County, New Mexico.
MR. KELLAHIN: If it please, Jason Kellahin, Kellahin

and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the applicant. I have one

L ket e e

" witness I would like to have sworn, please.

rmns

(Witness sworn.)

b MR. KASLER: Mr. Nutter, I would also like for the
: §3" ;lfj’i ' record to show that I am Bill Kasler, appearing -on behalf of
o | Gulf Oil‘Corporatibn; Aﬁd, we_wiil have one wiﬁness for a

short statement.

.thIk‘i'. - . .~ —

MR, KELLAHIN: Would you state your name, please?

¥
iaN e | aNArad

THE WITNESS: My name is Daroyl R. Curry.

MR. KELLAHIN

Where are you located, Mr. Curry?
THE WITNESS: Midland, Texas.

MR. KELLAHIN Are you affiliated with the applicant

in this case?
THE WITNESS: Yés. I am an officer of the corporation.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are you a petroleum engineer?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Have you ever testified before the

0il Conservation Commission in New Mexico o0il?




THE WITNESS: No, I haven't.

MR. - KELLAHIN: For the benefiﬁ of the Examiner, would
you briefly outliné your_eduéation'and experienCe as a
petroleunm engineer? |

THE WITNESS: I graduated from the University of
Oklahoma with a B.S. Degree in petroleunm Engineering in 1957.
I received a Masters'Degree‘iniSanitary EngineeringTét”ﬁhe
University of Texas in 1960. During the time I natriculated
at the UniVersitybofvTexas, i held the position éf Hydrologidal
Engineer with>;he Texas Water Commissidn, and, imme@iately
aftgr graduation there, I was émployed by Skelly 0il Company
ac a Staff Enéineer‘ip'iulsgj Oklahoma. I‘worked7for skelly
as a Reservoir and Secondary Recovery-E;gineer for two and a
half years. In January, 1963, 1 became a partner‘in Curry
Engineerinq, a petroleum engineering éonsultiﬂé fiym based in
Midland, TeXas, and I'm still active in that capacity, at the
present time. I helped found Solar Oil Company in 1954, and
have served in the capacity of Vice'Preéident and Petrqleum
Engineer since that company was founded.

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Curry. were you active in the
discovery and develmeent_Qf the Teague Blinebry Field?

“PHE WITNESS: Yes. I have been active in the field

and am familiar with its entire development.

L]
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feet of gas per barrel of oil in the Teague Bllnebry Pool.

this pool?

MR. KELLAHIN: We subniit the qualifications of the
witness, .

MR. NUTTER: The witness is qualified.

DAROYL R. CURRY

called as a witness, and having been first duly sworn, was

‘examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Curry, are you familiar wi;h(the application of

Solar 0il Company in the case now before the Commission?

A Yes, I am.
Q » What -is proposed by Solar in this case?
A Solar seeks to get an exception to State Rule 506

to provide for a limiting gas-oil ratio of 6,000 standard cubic

0 Located in Lea County, New Mexico, is it not?
A Yes -
Q Have you been active in the recent development of

A Yes,
0 Are you affiliated with’the Bronco 0il Corporation?

A I am an officer in Byronco 011 Corporatlon

Q Did the corporatlon also actlvely participate in the




redevelopment of the Teague Blinebry?

A Yes. On December'3; 1966, Bronco 0il Corporation
initiated an attempt to re-enter the old Gulf 0il Corporation
E. C. Hill Well No, 2 for the pufpoSe of testing the Drinkard,

Tubb, Blinebry and Paddock Formations for commercial oil or

Z

gas”production. This well had been orxiginally completed as an - .

Ellenburger producer in 1951 at a total depth of 9780 feet.

‘The well was potentialed in the Blinebry Formation for 79

barrels per day on the élst of May, 1967, and an aliowable of
63 barrxels of oil per day was assigned on the 13th of June, 1967,
This was a discovery well in the Teagque Blinebry Field.

I wish to present tc the Commission, at this time,
two maps termed‘Exhibit A, Field outline map showing_a portion
of the sautheast quarter of Lea Coﬁnty, New Mexico; and Exhibit

B, ownership map in the Teagque Blinebry Pool area, Lea County,

- New Mexico. Exhibit B covers Township 23 South, Range 37 East,

which is shown in red on Exhibit A. The leases currently

profated in the Teague Blinebry Pool are shown in yellow on

Exhibit B. At present, there are 42 Blinebry wells completed

in the Teague Blinebry Pool. They are producing an average of
2,019 barrels of o0il per day, and 5 point 7 million standard
cubic feet of gas per day.

e} I will call your attention now to Exhibit C. Would




,you discuss that exhibit?

A Exhibit C is a tabulation of productibn data reported
to the New Mexico 0il and Gas Engineering Committee for July,

1968. You will note from this exhibit that the produciﬁg'gasﬁ

il ratios reported to the Commission for this month range

from 587 to 9,438 standard cubic feet per parrel of stock tank
oil. You will also note that 84 per cent of the oil now being
prcduced is produced at gas—011 ratios.in excess of 2, 000
standard cubic ‘feet per barrel of oil. For the purposes of
determining a mean produc1nq qas—01l ratio for +his month, the
jeases not having gas sales connections have been deleted. These
leases were ommltted on the basis that preCLSe gas measurément
fiqures are not ordlnarl y avallable for leases not tied i;£
a sales line. The mean produc1ng gas-oil ratio determined by
this method for the&field is 3,057 standazrd cubic feet per
parrel of stock tank oil. | |

e} Now, difectingryour attention to wﬁat'has been
marked as Exhibit D, would you discuss the infcimation contained
in that exhibic?

A Ekhibit D is termed production performance curves for

everal Blinebry - -fields in southeastern New Mexico. Please

note that ‘all pools, except the Blinebry Pool, had 1n1t1al

stabilized gas—-oil ratios in excess of 2,000 standard cubic feet
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per barrel. In the initial stages of depletion, all pools
exhibited increasing gas-oil ratios with increasing time.

You will note that the Blinebry Pool has produced in excess of

2,000 standard cubic feet per barrel since the year 1966.

We‘mainﬁgined that all of the pools covered by Exhibit D have

‘exhibited norﬁal solution gas drive performance.

Q ﬁow} referring to what has been marked as Exhibit E,
would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit E is termed production performance curves for
several leases in the Teague Blinebry Pool. Seven of the éighfﬂ
production performance curves presented herein indicate that
gas-oil ratios have stabilized at rates in excess of 2,000
standard cubig feet:per barrei. it is ourkfeelingvthat these
curves réflecﬁ normal solution gas drive performance similar
to the performance experienéedfin older fields, shown in
Exhibi¢ D. .

0] Just for the recdrd, would you state what exhibits are
covered by Exhiﬁit D?

A Exhibit' D is'the exhibit termed production performance
curves for several Blinebry Fields in the southeast.

0 Would you just list the fields that are qovered’by
the exhibit for the record?

A The fields inclgdél;@giWeir Blinebyry East, the 0il
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A
reservoir and production characteristiés in the performance to

the Teague Blinebry pool.
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| qas—oil ratib of 6,000 cgblc feet of 938 per barrel of oil.
| 1s that corre¢ n
’ A That 38 corxect:
Q Will the opetatlon of this poo at these© 1evels
yresult in & 1088 £ eservo:r enerdY
A 1 feel gnat it Wil n £ re ult in & 1088 of reservoir
enerdy:
| Q ‘ po you feel the a - it wouid, in any wWayr jmpalr
: £n ultimate recovery of o1l gyom th Téagu plineb¥¥ pool?
| A‘ 1 feel tha it will audment thé gltinate redovéry v
for gome jeaseS and wells havind marqinal por051t deVelopment.
- by extendiﬁé rhelr economt 1ife.
Q NOW ¢ 3§ you choke nese wells down O estrxctiv
£io¥W s what nhas peen you experience
A our ©€¥P rienc® was peen tha£ the wells will prodﬁce
akt sbY téntxally nighe as—011 ratlos than 1€ theY were
fl&wed-at o or 32 gatns cnO e gettind-
o 0 were Exhibits ghroudh E prepared py yOU ¢ unde¥
your supervxsxon
p TheY were.
MR KELLABIN: At thls‘tim 1 would 1ike © offer 1
yidence Applxca et EXhiblt A throuqh E, lnCluSlVe.
(Whereupon, pplic ‘s EXhlbltS
A th;ouqh B nclusl e, Wer
marxed Y = RepPO cer £ o
dentlficatlon.)
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MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits A through E will
be admitted in evidence. g
(Whereupen, Applicant's Exhibits
- A through E, inclusive, were
admitted in evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I have on direct examination,
Mr. Nutter. It is my understanding that Gulf 0Oil Corporation
will offer some information in regard to the disposition of

the producéd gas.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q My, Curry,fﬁow whaﬁ is the yellow outline ég your
Exhibit Number B, here?

A The yellow outline is an outline of all the 1eéses
which wete on the proratio schedule and reperted-to the Neﬁ
Mexico Oil and Gas Engineering Committee for the mbnth of July,
:;968. H

0 Produced krom the Teague Blinebry Pool?

A That is right. They had' at least one well on each
lease producing from the Teaque Blinebry.

Q This is not necessarily, then, the pool limits as
defined by the Commission?

A No, sir. The pool has since been eité;ded by further

drilling.
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0 And we have 42 wells in the pool as exhibited by
your Exhibit Number C? |

A As of July.

o And tﬁe averageidaily production for those 42 wells
wés 2;019 barrels of o0il per day and 5§ point 7 million cubic
feét of gas per day? |

A That is correét.

Q But, evidently, according to the Exhibit C, some
of these wells are not connected insofar as casing of gas is

; _ concerﬁéd?

A Thou ava Iin +ha mecmmaco o
Y 2are 1

»»»»» » the process of being connected. They

do not show gas sales for the month of July.

Q How many gas purchases are in this area?

A One, to my knowledge.

0 Who is that?

“A That is El Paso Natural Gas.

Q -Does.EI Paso Natural Gas have fhe capacity and are
ghey willing to take addiéional gas from these wells in the
event the GOR were to be increased?

A It has been related to me by Gulf's representative
that they have a letter to this effect.

MR. ‘KASLER: That is what we are going to talk
“about.

0 (By Mr. Nutter) Now, where is the Blinebry Pool
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‘stringers that contain oil, as stringers that contain gas 1like

" cementing and stimulating the wells is more important than any

with respect to this area, Mr. Curry?

A It is located to the north. You can see it on the --

it is shown ianectionnzz;South, Range 37 East, on'Exhibit A,

It is indicated in yellow.
0 Someplace in that area where the word "Blinebry" is?
‘A It is right below the oil center. It is the second

yellow name from the top.

0  What is the limiting GOR there that the State has set?

i

A Six thousand, one.

0 So you are asking for the same GOR limit for this one?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, is ‘there any-evideqce here that you have any - ‘ r. l

you have in the Blinebry Pool itself?

A My experience would indicate that the method of

other single characteristic and controling gas-oil ratio. If
the cément‘job fails, the stimulation effect is dissipated and
you may result in a marginal high gas-oil ratio well,
Q We have gas—oil ratios heré on your Exhibit C-that = —

run all the way from 587 clear up to over 9,000, almost 10,000.

Is this a reflection of the method of completior of the wells,

fhen?
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A~ We feel it is. The well -- lease, it does show a
9,000 to 1 ratio. The Solar 0il Company, E. C. Hill A, is a
re-entered well. This well was cemented, in one stage, from
the Eilepburger. We fgel that thé cement that the Blinebry in
the Péfﬁdan Formation is not’as competent as it would bé on a
newly drilled well. We have performéd some tracer surveys
which I've indic#ﬁed that within the Blinebry Formation we do
have communication of the hole,

Q Do.you believe that there is a -- or some gas stringers
in there that contains sélely gas, or there may be a gas cap
to this o0il?

A No,isir. Oour e#perience would'not support the idea
that it did have an associated ‘'gas cap in the Blinebry Formétion.

Q There are some extremely high ratio gas sands in there

) Eﬁéf“méy be in communication through the well board, is that

right? ’ .

A We feel that this is a mechanical problem, a well
board problem more than anything &lse. That our expgrience
in the Justice Pool where we have, as Curry Engineering,
affected 30 orx 35 stimulations thatrwe have changed some of
these wells and raﬁios, the ratio by affecting now stimﬁlatihg
techniques. The next offset well from log analysis may have a

‘comparable section which appears to be continuous across the field.
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The gas-oil ratio perforﬁéhce may not be cdmparable.

Q | Now, this is the tabulation of all the wells that
were produced in July. Are there any other wells that weren't
produéed that you‘don't have included oa the tabulation? /

A " Would youryepeat the queStion,kplease? ’

Q This is the tabulation‘of the Jﬁly production. ﬁere
there any other wells complgted that were not producing and

therefore are not included in the tabuiation?

A Ygs.

O Are there some shut-in gas welis"in fﬁis area?

A No gas wells that I would term —-

Q  What is the higheét ratio that you know of?

A The highest ratio is the E.:C. Hill A, which is a

one-well lease.

That is 9400 to 1?

Q
A That is correct.
Q wWere the operators in the pool -- if the Commission

should decide to raise the GOR limits, would the bperators
in the pool have an objection to the Commission establishing
a no-flare rule for the pool?

A No. We are, at the\preSent time, selling élivéf our

gas. El Paso has shown an interest

et

n effecting connections

to all of the Blinebry wells.
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0 And you don't have any GOR on this Fanning Lease
that is operated by Russler and Sheldon?
A It was not reported Quring that month., I don't know

when it was vented or -- they didn't receive the report on it.

‘This "is an offset to the Fanning A Lease. I presume that it

is probably similar.

0 It is thé only one that is not repofﬁed as far as
gas production?

A That's right.

0 Do you know for certain whether all of these are
coﬁneéted to gas lines;

" A Théyfafé,yér are ik fhe brocess of being connected.

Q How many of thesé pools that you have included in
this Exhibit Number D have GOR's, other than the 2,000 to 1
statewide limit? |

A It is my understanding that all of them do.

0 What is the GOR 1ihit for each of them?

A Six thousand to one. -

Q Tﬁese are ali 6,000 io 1 poolis?

A That is my belief. I might add that in the Justice
Blinésry Pool, when the gas—-o0il ratio hearing was‘held in 1966,
their main field gas-oil ratio was a little over 3,500 cubic

feet per barrel.
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Q Do yoyu have the Teagye Bllnebry herg>
A I have 1t by 1ndividual leases
Q But You dogit have One Composj te figure shbwing the
GOR treng for the Dool a4 a Qhole’
A Tha

estlmétlon wil] reflect tnha
performance Simila, to the Cther Bllnebry Pools
MR, NurTER Are there 4
Mr. Curpys

» . Kellahin?
MR, KELLAHIN;

MR, NUTTER:

MR, KELLAHIN:
inclusiVe.

MR, NUTTER :

hothing further, the ;.




where you residé, and by whom

capacity?
»A John Hoover, emploYed'by culf Oil Ccrporation, roswell,
New Mexico, &S pistrict production Engineer.
o . Mr. Hochf, to your kncwledge, has Gulf had any
particular interest in this égplication in the Case No. 3682?
A Yes, We do. 1 think we have a very 1arge jnterest
in this pocl. We'ope:ate'the majcrity of the wells and we
o} should be increasea to 6,000 and it should

o jnstigate @
£ they could h

proached

t tht this rati
Wwe ap

proéeeded t

fel
hearing-

be done now. ne
the El paso Natural Gas company to see 1 andle the

additional gas. we also approached
would ‘have any objectioﬁs.~ And Solar.
a already called the hearing.

s that they ha
at they woul

letter, advised U
etter from El Paso saying th a take
1ike to

o we had the 1
ve wculd

ocld be no . pro

S
therefore:

‘the gas . it W blem.
preseht the letter of gl Paso, dated september 10, 1968, t°

17 B
JOHN OOVER
called as 2 witness,_andAhavingfbeen first duly sworn, was
examined and restified as follows?
| | pIRECT EXPMINATION
BY MR. KASLER: | , " - ‘ :
0 For the record, will you please state your npame, . IR
you cre employed: and in what o

i
|
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Gulf, saying that they anticipate no problems in handling
the extra gas to bhe producéd“invthis field.

(Whereupon, Gulf Exhibit No. 1,
was marked for identification.)

Q You are referring to Gulf Exhibit Number 12

A - Yes, |

0 Thank you.

A We would like to take this opportunity to concur with
Solar, and hope that the Commission will rule favgrably on the
increased gas-oil ratio.

MR. KASLER: That is all we have, Mr. Nutter. I would
o move that Culf Exhibit Number 1 be admitted into evicence.

MR. NUTTER: Gulf Exhibit Numberrl will be admitted in
evidence.

E -ibitcNumbér 1
in evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

o) Mr. Hoover, what has been thekhistory of “this pool?
When was»the first development?
A Solar discovered the pool by their weil,-and I believe --
o  of '672
A '66.

Q So, the pool is approximately three years »ld. Is that
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correct?

A Yes, sir. Most of the development wasiprobably'in'

‘ the latter part of 167 and this year.

'@  Is there.any current development going on or has the

.pool peen defined as of now?

A We feel that —— I pelieve, at the present time, there
are 44 wells th:éugh Octobér, 1ookihg at the proratio schedule
and we feel .that the pool 1is pretty well defined, maybe two
more wells. It is pretty well defined as far as Gulf Agency is
concerned. We do not anticipate mucﬁ“more drilling;

Q -In replyiné'to‘your letter, Bl Paso,>in théir letter
of September log'éaid, “At‘ﬁhig time we anticipate no problems
in ﬁandling the extrh gas 1isted by years in ybur‘recent letter.”

Now, what were you doing,-projecting the life of the podl over

" an expahdéa number of years with an expandedfGOR as time went

on, or -

A yes, sir. We -- in our letter we gave -~ worked up

‘a gas availability:which was based on the expected additional

wells. In fact, we based it on, at that time, which was May
and August, of 40 wells, and we antiéipéted that the ultimate
to£al Qouid_be 59, and we gave them availability by years of
1969 through 1974, which tobk”into account these additional\wells

that might be drilled, plus the increased gas-oil ratio on
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2,000 and 06,000, And tﬁat volume is what they refer to there
that they have no problem handling. Well -- |
o ‘ ‘ ' Q What was the maximum anticipated amount of gas that
you would have available for them?
A I think I Qill just give you a copy of tﬁis letter.
0] I think it is very pértinent, because they are talking
rabout advancing a volume of,éas that we don't have.
A Fo;'the year 1959,‘we estimatéd the gas‘prodéction at
M_?; :'g ) a 6,000 ratio'of 9,250 MCF per day. The estimated gas at
é : 2,000 GOR was 9,019 MCF per day, or an increase of 231 Méf‘per
day. In the year 1970, the estimated gas at 6,000 gas-oii
ratio Wag 16,500 MéF per day, two thousand eleven hundred
séventy -- excuse me, 11,270 MCF per day, an increése of 5,230
MCF per day. For the year 1971 the estimated gas*is»G,OOO f%ﬁio,
;ﬁ - ‘ was 8,550 MCF per day. The estimated gas was at é}Oﬁb GOR,§ |
| ‘ 10,970 MCF per déy, or an increase. of 7,580 MCF per day. In .
'1972 the estimated gas was at the 6,000 ratio, is 17,300 MCF
pexr dayf Two thousand ratio, 10,130 MCF per day, or an increase
of 7,170 MCf~per(day. In 1973 the estimated gas at é,OQorwas
17,500 MCF per day, a 2,000, 9,890 MCF per day, or an increase
of 3,610 MCF per day. In’1974, 9,600 MCF per day, ﬁlooo*rAtio,
Two thousand fatio, 9,563 MCF per day, or an increase of 37 MCF

per day. I would like to point out now these are the figures

— | ——
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that El1 Paso said they had no problem handling. But, thereby,

in my opinion, we wouldn't ever get to 59 wells.
Q This was based on an ultimate total of 59?
A Fifty-nine. This figures will all be something less,

considerably less, probably. This is the jetter that I wrdte

" to El Paso in which they -- their letter of September 10 is

an answer to.
Q 1 see. NoOW, in effect, this ‘19698 rate of 9,000 at
2,000 GOR is some 50 per cent higher than what the wells are

producing at the present time. . I believe Mr. Curry's testimony

" was that in August —- OY in July they had produced 5 point 7,

or you might say six million MCF cubic feet per day.

'A ‘ Yes;rri“géii;;éuéﬁéérﬁés’righﬁ;' Here again, this
would'represent ﬁore wells —-- his iskbased on 42 wells. This
would probably be something in 50.

o) which one of their systems is this? They have that

low pressure, high pressure, and medium.

A This is the casing head gas system.
Q wWwould that be low pressure?
A Low pressure, as T anderstand. It is the same system

that they have been buying the Teague casing head gas production

from the Teague Pool, Teague, Simpson, ané -- although I'nm not

positive that they wouLdn't put a new system in, it is my




R PR N (-

22

understanding it would be the same'existing system.

Q Are all of the Gulf wells connected to the system

at the present time?

z

A ~ Yes, sir.
Q All your batteries connected?
A Yes; sir, and El Paso is the only purchasér in the

area at the presentvtime.’

‘MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further questions

of Mr. Hoover? You may be excused. Do you have anything

further, Mr. Kasler?

MR. KASLER: ‘Nothing.

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have anything théy wish to
offer in Case No ake the case under adViSemeht, and

call Case Number 3883.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO - )
) ss

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, BRENDA BURKS, Court’Reporter‘in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that

 the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me;
and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

(ESLQCDXQKX¢ CESLLN&QQ/

COURT REPORTER
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Neoo Mexico
®il Gonservation Jommission

015

‘LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON 8. HAYS

STATE QROLOOINY
A. L, PORTER, JR.

MEMBER SECRETARY * DIRECTOR
‘ P, 0. POX 2008
i ' SANTA Fi
I , . October 31, 1968

T Mr. Max E. curxy Re: Case No. 3882

G golar 0il Company Order No. p_3545

v Post Office Box 5114 o Applicants

Midland, Texas 79701

solar 0il COmpany

~—-peaxr 8ir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order racgntly.entered in thé subject case.

é " _ :  Very truly yours,

0 Tl

Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

carbon copy of drder also sent tos

Hobbs occC ¥
Artesia 0OCC

Agtec 0OCC
- Other




BEFORE THE OIL CONEERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HBARING
CALLED BY THE OIlL, CONSERVATION
COMMISS1ION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3882
Order No. R-3345

APPLICATION OF SOLAR OIL COMPANY
FOR A SPECIAL GAS~-OIL RATIO LIMITA-
TION, LRA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came Hn for hearing at 9 a.m. on October 23, 1968,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nuttex.

NOW, on this_31st day of October, 1968, the Commission, a

guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the.recordf

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advisad
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Solar 0il Company, seeks the
establishment of a special gas-oil ratio limitation of 6,000
rubic feat of gas for each barrel of oil produced in the
Teague~Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That approval of the subject application will afford
to the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity to
produce his just and eguitable share of the oil and gas and for
this purpose to use his just and eguitable share of the reservoir
anergy.

(4) That approval of the subject application will prevent
waste and protect correlative rights,‘provided the flaring or
venting of gaz in the Teague-Blinebry Pool is prohibited.

(5} That in orxder to assure the protection of correlative

rights, the operator of each wel: in the ?eague-Blinebry Pool

.



D
CASE No. 3882
Order No., R-3545 ) ; s

should file a new gas-oil ratio test with the Commission's Hobbs
District Office on or before January 15, 1969,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) “That, effective December 1, 1968, the limiting gas-oil
ratio in the Teague~Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, shall
be 6,000 cublic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced; that,
effective December 1, 1968, each proration unit in the Teague-
Elinebsy Pool shall produce only that volume of gas equivalent
to 6,000 multiplied by top unit oil allowable for the pool.

(2) That the operator of each well in the Teague-Blinebry
Pool shall file a new gas-oll ratio test with the Commission's
Hobbs District Office on or hefore January 15, 1969, and shall
furnish a schedule of test dates to the Commission’s Hobbe
District Office in order that the tests may be witnessed.

(3) That no gas shall be flared or vented in the Teague-
Blinebry Pcol more than 60 days after a well begins to produce
or 60 dave after the date of issuance of this order, whichever
is later. Any cperator deeiring to obtain an exception to this
provision shall submit to the Secretary-Director of the Commis~
sion an application for such exception with a statement setting
forth the facts and circumstances justifying it. The Secretary-
Director is hereby authorized tc approve such an application if
he determines that the exception is naecessary to prevent waste.
1f the Secretary-Director declines to grant administrative
approval of the requasted exception, the matter shall be set
for hearing if the operator so requests. '

(4) That jurisdiction of thie cause is retained for the
entry of such rusiier orasSEs ag the Comnission may deen necessaty.

DONE at Santa Fe,New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabbve
designated.

ATE O § MEXICO
OIL }?0N COMMISSION

g

DAVID F.

A, L,'P
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Fasc mnr.‘ trr.-r\DTMr'

'Lu THG MATTIDR Cr

CALLED BY THE OIL COVSERVATION
COMMISSIQN OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: -
CASE No. 3470
Order No. R-3133

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
FOR A SPECIAL GAS-OIL RATIO LIMITATION,.

“LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

-

BY THE comﬁxssxom:

Thie cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 28, 1966,

'at Santa Fe, New Mexxco, befoxe Examiner Elvis:-A. Utz.

NOW, on this__4th __ day of October, . 1966, the Commission, a
.quorum being present, hav1nq considered the testimony, the recoxd,

" and the recommendations of the Exaniner, and belng fully advzsed

in the. premnises
'FINDS:

(1) That>due pubiic nbéice having been given as requlred by
‘law, the CommlsSLOn has . jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the subject

' matter\thereof

(2) That the applicant, Gulf 0il Corporation,. seeks the
establishment of a special gas-oil ratio llmltatlon'of 6,000
‘cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced in the Justis-
Blinebry Poo;, Lea County, New Mexico. . s

(3 That approva; of the subject appllcatlon w11l afford to
"the owner of each properxty in the pool "the opportunity to prodqu
“his just and equitable share of the o0il and gas and for this
purpose to use his just and equitable share of the reservoir

. energy.

(4) That approval of the subject application will prevent
waste and protect correlative rights provided the flaring ox vent-
ing of gas in the Justis-Blinebry Pool is prohibited.




_District Office on or before December 1,

‘pool.

-2
CASE No. 3470
Order No. R-3133

‘ (5) That in order to assure the protection of correlative
rights, the operator of each well in the Justis-Blinebry Pool
should file a new gas-oil ratio test with the Commission®s Hobbs

ey

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That, effective November 1. 1966, the 1imiting gas-oil
ratio in the Justis-Blinebry Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, shall
be 6,000 cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil pro uced;
that,  effective Novewber 1, 1966, each proration unit in the
Justig-Blinebry Pool shall produce only that volume of gas
equivalent to 6,000 maltiplied by top unit- oil allowable for the

-

(2) . That the operator of each well in the Justis-Blinebry
Pool shall file a new gas—-oil ratio test with the Commission's
Hobbs'District Office on ox before December 1, 1966, and shall
‘furnish a‘schedule:of test dates to the Conmission's Hobbs
Distridt‘Officelin-brder:thét»the>testé may be witnessed. .

o ‘(3) That no gas shall be flared or vented in the Justis-
Blinebry Pool more than 60 days after a well begins to produce OK

,60-d§y5'after the effective date of this order; whichever is later..
S AR S S . Ca o ew S . . . Do . . t . s :

7 Any operaior degirifigs to obtain an exception to this provision
" ghall submit to the Sedretary—Director,of the CommissiOﬁ.én appli-~

1.3

cation for such exception with a statement setting forth the facts
and circumstances justifying it. The Secretary-Director is hereby

Wauthorized to approve such an application if he determines that
thevereptibn-is necessary to prevent waste. _If the Secretary-

'ﬁiféctbr declines to grant administrative approval of the requested
‘exception, the matter shall be set for hearing if the operator so
requests. '

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
-entry of such further orders  as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New.Mexico,'on the day and year hereindbove o

designated. . _
- STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman
CUYTON B. HAYS, fenber
SEAL )
! A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
esr/ R gt AR

1966. . o -
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Docket No. 31-68

DOCKET: _EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 23, 1968
9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

The follow1ng cases will be heardg be;o:e Daniel S Nutter Examiner, or

EBlvis A, Utz,

CASE 3894:
—fff:%r——

CASE 3895:

Alternate Exam1ner~

Application of Signal 0il and Gas Company for a non-standard
o0il proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks approval ofi'a non-standard oil
proration -unit comprising the ‘W/2 NE/4 and the N/2 SE/4 of
Section 17, Township 10 South, Range 34 East, Vada- -Pennsyl-
véanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said uni*t to be dedicated
to its State AP Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from th= South
line and 660 feet' from the East line of said Section 17.

Application of Sun Oil Company for a pressure maintenance
project, Chaves. County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ‘
above~styled cause, seeks ‘authority to institute a pressure
maintenance project in its New Mexico State "H" Lease by

the injection of water into the San Andres formition through
its New Mexico State “H" Well No. 13 located in the SE/4
SE/4 of Section 16, Township 8 South, Range 30 East, Cato-
San Andres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant
further seeks the promulgatlon of special rules to govern

”ufc;ueeen of said pressure maintenance progect

{(Continued from the Octoter 9, l968;vExamiﬁer Hearing)

Application of Kersey & Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicantg in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute 'a waterflood project
by the injection of water into the Premier sand.of Grayburg
formation through two welis to be located in Units E and K
of Section 12, Township,K 1S South, Range 28°East, Artesia
Pool, Eddy Cdﬁnty, New Mgmico. Applicant further proposes

-to produce oil from the Upper\Grayburg through parallel

strings of tubing, if sail zones are productive in the -
subject wells.

Application of Kersey & Hanson, Yates Drilling Company, and
Johr H. Trigg for several waterflood projects, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicants, in the abowe-styied cause, seek
authority to institute several cooperative waterflood projects
by the injection of water into the Queen and Grayburg forma-
tions through four injection wells located in Sections 21
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October 23,
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Dccket No. 31-58

CASE 3896 continued

CASE 3897:

o

CASE 3898:

'CASE_3899:
/

CASE_3900:

‘,Agﬂb/

‘cause,

:Avpllcatlon of C1t1es Service 0il Company. for
'dlspooal Lea County; New Mexico.

~No. 8 lotated in Unit J of Section 22

styled cause,
water into the Yates-Seven Rivers formations in the perforated

‘Lyvan A-28 Well No.

and 238, Township 12 South, Ranges 29 East, Turlkey
Track Queen-Grayburg Poocl, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Kersey-Wittkopp and E. A. Hanson for two
waterflood projects, Eddy County. New Mexico. Applicants,
in the above-styled rause, seek authority to institute two
cooperative waterflood projects by ithe injection of water
into the Queen formation through two injection wells loca-
ted in the NW/4 SE/4 and the SW/4 SE/4 of SGection 6, Town-
ship 19 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Pocol, Edd/ County;'
New Mexico.

Application of Tennsco Oil Company for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. -Applicant, in the above-styled ’
seeks authority to- dispose of v»roduced salt.water
into the Queen formation in the open-hoie interval from
approximately 3258 feet to 3341 feet in its Gmnsberg -Federal
Well Wo. 6 located in Unit E of Section 31, Township 25
South, Range 38 East, Langlle—Mattlx Field, Lea County,
Mexico.

New

salt water
Anpllcant in the above-
styled cause, seeks authorlty to dispose of produced salt
water into the San Andres formation in the interval<from
approximately 4087 feet to 4176 feet in its State AD Well
Township 10 South,
Range - 32 Bast, Mescalero-~San Andres Pool, Lea County, New

Mexico. .

Application of Coniinental 0il Company for downhole commin-—
gling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in thke above-
st71led cause, seeks authority to commingle »roduction from
the Vacuum Welfcamp Pool and the North Vacuum Abo Pool in
the well-bore of i1its State H--35 Well No. 7 located 660 feet
from the North line and 1780 feet from the East line of
Section 35, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea County,
Jew Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for salt water dis-
posal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

seeks authority to dispcse of produced salt

interval from approximately 3330 feet to 3552 feet in its

6 lccated in Unit H of Section 28. Township
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{CASE 3903 continued) -

CASE 3902:

CASE 3903:

’égdy%b/f

CASE 3904:

o

CASE 3905:

i

23 south, Range 36 East, Jalmat Pool, Lea uount),r"New'—:;"'~
Mexico. '

Application of Continental 0il Company for a waterflood
project, Lea County, New Mexico. Appiicant, 'in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a. pilot water-
flood project by therinjection cf water into the Queen
formation through its Stevens "B™ Well Nc¢. 8 located in Unit
A of Section 12. Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Langlie-
Mattix Pool, Lea County; New Mexico.

Seaziaay
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Appllcaflon of Continental 0il Company For 4 ‘water fLood
project, _Lea County, New Maxico. Appllcant in the above-

" styled cause, seeks authority to institute & waterflood

project by the injection of wat er into tHa Delaware formation
in the perforated intervals from approx1mately 4675 feet to
4765 feet in its Payne Well No. 11 and ‘rom 4666 feet to

4740 feet in its Payne Well No. 12. lOﬂated 660 feet from the

.South'line and 1650 feet from the Wast 1liné of Section 30,

©1935-feet from the North line and 2090 feet from the. West.

line of Section 31, respectively, mownshlp 26 SouthW”Range
33 East, El1 Mar-Delaware Pool, Lea ounty,‘Vew Mexico.

Appliéétién‘éf Continental 0il Compahy;fér‘a'watefflood
project, Lea County, New Mexico. App}icant;.in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pilot water-
flood project by the injection of water into tbe Delaware
formation through 1ts Thompson Federal 19 Well No. 2 located
1n(UnLt F of Secticn 19, Township 2¢ Souk.‘ Rang§ 32 Eq§t
North Mason-Delaware Pool, lLea County . mew M°X1p0 )

"Application of Texas Pacific 0il Co nﬁary for salt water

disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant "in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of pLoduced salt
water into the Devonian formaticn in thz open-hole interval
from approximately 12,269 feet to 12,541 feet in its State
"O" Well No. 1 located in.Unit J of Section 15, Township 10
South Range” 36 East, South Crossroads-Devconian Pocl, Lea
County, New Mexico.
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Cause, sgeeks authority to institute a waterflood pProject

~ Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattjx 0il Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant further seeks 4 procedure
whereby saig pProject may be expanded administratively with-

out a showing of weall response,

Application of Pan American Petroleum COrporation for salt

water disposal, Chaves County, New Mexico, - Applicant, in N
the above-styleq cause, seeks authority to dispose of T
produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the
perforated interval fropm approximately 3932 feet to 4027
feet in its Miller Federal Well No. 4 located in unjt g, of
Section 35, Township 7 South, Range 133 Bast, Tom-Tom San
Andres Pool, Chaveg County, New Mexico,

Application of Champlin Petroleum Company for salt water
disposal, Roosevelt Gounty, New Mexico, Applicant, jn
the above-styleq Cause, geeks authority to dispose of produced

Champlin_Lauck-Féqgral Well wo. 12,
Unit g of Section 25; Disposal Interval -
4202 feet to 4404 feet;

Champlin State 32-7-33 Well No. 5, unit 7
or Section 32; Disposal Interga; . 4303

feet to 442 5 feet,

]




‘CASE_3911:

CASE 3882:

CASE 3883:
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Application ¢ . Atiantic Richfield Company for comiulsory

pooling, Lea County, New Mawico. Avplicant, in the above-

styled cause, secks an ordasy peoling all mineral interests
in the Bouch “C" zone of vtvhe Penasylvaaian formation under--
lying the SW/4 of Section 17 Township 10 South, Range 34
East, VadanPennsylvénian Poocl, Lea County, New Mexico,
Said acreage to ke dedicated to a well located in the NE/4
SW/4 of said Sectiocn 17.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for compulsory
pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pocling all mineral interests
in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation undexr-
lying the SE/4 of Section 8, Township 10 South, Range 34
East, Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Said acreage t©c be dedicated to a well located in the NW/4
SE/4 of 'said Section 8. In the alternative applicant seeks
approval of a non-standard oil proration unit comprising
the E/2 SE/4 of said Section 8 and the W/2 SW/4 of Section
9, said Township and Range, said unit to be dedicated fo a
well-to be drilled in the NE/4 SE/4 of said Section 8.

{Continued from the October 9, 1968, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Solar 0il Company for a special”gas-oi1~ratio
limitation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 506 of the
Commission Rules and Regulations to provide¢ for a limiting
gas-oil ratio cof 6,000 cybic feet of gas per barrel of oil
in the Teague Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

{Continued from the October 9, 1968, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Solar 0Oil Company for a special gas-oil
ratio limitation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, secks an exception to Rule 506 of
the Commission Rules and Regulations to provide for a
limiting cas-o0il ratio of 6,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel
of o0il in the Imperial Tubb-Drinkard Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico.




Docket No. 31--68

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 23, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION-CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE._ NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Lxaminer: '

CASE 3894: Application of Signal 0il and Gas! Company for a non-standard
oil proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in -
the above-styled cause, seceks approval of a non-standard oil
‘proration unit comprising the W/2 NE/4 and the N/2 SE/4 of
Section 17, Township 10 South, Range 34 East, Vada-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated
to its State AP Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the South
line and 660 feet from the East line of said Sectioci 17.

CASE 3895: Application of Sun 0il Company for a pressure mainténance

- project, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks authoérity to irnstitute a pressure

_mainteénance project in its New Mexico State "H" Lease by |
the injection of water intc the San Andres formation through
its New Mexico State "H" Well No. 13 located in the SE/4
SE/4 of Section 16, Township 8 South, Range. 30 East, Cato-
San Andres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.  Applicant
further seeks the promulgation of special rules to govern
operation of said pressure maintenance project.

CASE 3887: = {(Continued from the OCtoEcr 9, 1968, Examianer Hearing)

Application of Kersey & Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County. New Mexico., Applicant, in thc above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project

by the injection of water into the Premier sand of Grayburg
formation through two welis to be located in Units E and K
of Section 12, Township 1S South, Range 28 East, Artesia
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant further proposes
to produce oil from the Upper Grayburg throuch parallel
strings of tubing, if said zones are productive in the
subject wells.

CASE 3896: Application of Kersey & Hanson, Yates Drilling Company, and
John H. Trigg for several waterflood projects, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styied cause, seek
authority to instcitute several cooperative waterflcod projects i
[ - by theé injection of water into the Queen and Grayburg forma-

tions through four injection wells located in Sections 21
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CASE 3896 continued

and 23. Township 1g south, Range 29 East, Turkey
prack QueenfGrayburg pool, Eady County. New Mexico.

CASE 3897z Application of«Kersey—Wittkopp and E. a. Hanson £0f LWO
waterflood projects, Eddy county: New MexricoO- Kpplicants,
in the‘above—styled'cause, seek authority to institute_two
cooperative waterfloéd projectsmby the injection_of'water

into the Queen\formation through two injection welils 1oca-

ship 19 south, range 31 East. shugart pool, Eddy county;
New MexicCoO.

CASE 3898: Application of_Tenneco 0il Company for salt water disposal,
Lea County: New Mexico. Applicant! in the above?styled

caus€, seeks authority to dispose of broduced salt water’
jnto the Queen formation in the open~-hole intervallfrom i
approximately 3258 feet O 3341 feet jn its Ginsberg—Federal
Well Ho. © jocated 17 unit E of gection 31,5Town9hip 25

gouth, range 38 East, Langlie—Mattix Field, ea county: New

CASE 3899: Applicatibn of cities service 0il Company,for calt water
disposal. Lea County. NeWgMexicoe Applicant, in the above-
styled cause: seeks authority to dispose of_produced salt
water into the sén-Andres,formation in the ipcerval from
approximately“dOS? feet to 4176 fest in its grate AD Well

No. 8 jocated 1n unit J of gection 22: Township 10 south
Bange 32 East, Mescalero»San andres pooi, Lea Ccountyv: New
MexicoO.

CASE 3900: Application of continental 0il company for gownhole commin-
4ling: Lea County s New MexicoO. Applicant, in the above-
stjled,cause, seeks auwchority to commingle production from
e Vacuum Wo]fcamp”Pool and the North vacuum Abo Pool in
the well-bore of ‘its State H--35 Well No. 7 jocated 660 feet

Application of Continental 0il Company for salt water 4is-
posal, Led County,/Nevaexico. applicant., in the above-
styled cause; seeks"authority to dispdse’of produced salt
_water into the yates-Seven Rivers“formations in the~perforated
spterval from appfoximately 3330 feet tO 3552 feet in its
Lynn A-28 Well No- 6 located in unit B of gectcion 28: Township
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{CASE 3901 continued)

CASE -3902:

CASE 3903:

CASE 3904:

CASE -3905:

23 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Pool, Lea CountY?fﬁéwifi;
Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a waterflood
project, Lea County, New Mexico. Appiicant, in the above-
styled cause. seeks authority to institute a pilot water-
flood project by the injection of water into the Queen
formation through its Stevens "B" Well No. 8 located in Unit
A of Section 12, Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Langlie-
Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a“waterflood
project, Lea County, New Mexizco. Applicant, in the above- -
styled cause, seeks aathority to institute a waterflood ‘
project by the injection of water into the Delaware formation
‘in the perforated intervals from approx1matcly 4675 feet to
4765 feet in its Payne Well No. il &nd from 4666 feet to
4740 feet in its Payne Well No. 12 located 660 feet from the
South line and 1650 feet from the West line of Section .30, :
1935 feet from the North line and 2090 feet from, th We&B
line of Section 31; respectively. Tcwnship 26 Soufh, Range

33 East, El Mar-Delaware Pool, Lea poanty, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of Continental 0Oil Company for a waterflood
project,; Lea County ‘New Mexico. Applloant in the abova-
styled cause, seeks authorlty to institute a pilot water-
flood project by the injection of water intc the Deslaware-
formation through its Thompson Federal 19 Well No. 2 located
in Unit F of Sectiocn 19, Township 26 South, Range %2 East,
North Mason-Delaware FPool, Lea County New Mex1co -

Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company for salt water
disposal, Le&a County, New Mexico. Appllcéht: in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt
water into the Devonian formaticn in the open-hole interval
from approximately 12,269 feet to 12,541 feet in its State
"O" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 15, Township 10
South. Range 26 East, South Crossroads-Devonian Pool. Lea
County, New Mexico.
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CASE 3907:

SE_ 3908:
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1968 - Examiner Hearing Docketl No§-31—68

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a waterflood project,
Lea County, New ‘Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute 2 waterflood project

by the injection of water into the Queen formation through
its Mattix “A" Well No6. 4 jocated in Unit K of Section 2,
mownship 24 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix 0oil Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico. ppplicant further seeks a procedure
whereby said project may be expanded adninistratively with-
out a showing of well response.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a waterflood project,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute ® pilot water-
£lood project by the injection of,water into the San Andres
formation through its Hobbs ™" Well No. 9 located in Unit
P of Section 29, Township 7 South, Range 34 Bast, Chaveroo-
gan Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant

further seeks a procedure whéreby said project may be ex-.

panded adminlstratively without a showing of well ;gsponse;

Appligatibn of Pan American petroleum Corporaticn for salt
water disposal, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicqnt,uin
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of -
produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the

 peffdrated interval from approximately 3932 feet to 4027

feet in its Miller Federal Well No. 4 located in Unit L of

gsection 35, Pownship 7 South, Range 31 Bast, Tom-Tom  8an
Andres Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Application of Champlih Peﬁroleum Company for galt watex
disposal, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

thgvapqygﬁggy;e§mcauée, gseeks authority to dispose of produced
“galt water into San Andres formation, Chaveroco-5an Andres

pool, Roosevelt County, New Kgxico,‘thrpugh the following
two wells located in Township 9 gouth, Range 33 East:

Champlin Lauck-Federal Well Ro. 12,
Unit J of Section 29; Disposal Interval -
4202 feet to 4404 feet;

Champlin State 32-7-33 Well No. 5, Unit J
of Section 32; pisposal Interval - 4303
feet to 4425 feet.

i
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CASE 3911:

CASE 3883:

‘SE/4 of said Section 8.

B -, 1 . o - .
R Saes ) DOCI:GL NL-'., R

Application ¢ Atiantic Richfield Company for comiulsorv
peoling, Lea County, New Mexico. Avnplicant, in the above-
styléd cause, seeks an oraey pooiing all mineral interests
in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvaaian formation under--
lyins the SW/4 of Section 17, Township 10 South, Range 34
East, Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

Said acreage to Ye dedicated to a well located in the NE/4
SW/4 of said Secticn 17.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for compulsory
pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. ~Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pooling all wmineral interests
in the Bough "C" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation ungder-
lving the SE/4 of Section 8, Township 10 South, Range 34
East, Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Said acreage tc pe dedicated to a well located in the NW/4
In the alternative applicant seeks
approval of a non-standard oil proration-unit comprising
the E/2 SE/4 of said Section 8 and the W/2 SW/4 of Section
9, said Township and Range, said unit to be dedicated to a

well to be drilled in the NE/4 SE/4 of-said Section ‘8.

(Continued ffrom the October 9, 1968, Examiner Heariﬁg)i

' Application of Solar 0il Company for a special gas-oil ratio

limitation, Lea County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 506 of the
Commission Rules and Regulations to provide “for a limiting
gas-oil ratio of 6,000 cuybic feet of gas per barrel of oil
in the Teague Blinebry Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico.

{Continued from the October 9, 1968, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Solar 0Oil Company for a special gas-oil
ratio limitation, Lea County, Neéw Mexico. Appiicani, in-

the aboverstyled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 506 of
the Commission Rules and Regulations to provide for a
limiting cas-oil ratio of 6,000 cdbic feet of gas per barrel
of o0il in the Imverial Tubb-Drinkard Pool, Lea County,

"New Mexico.




Docket No., 29-6§
DOCKET : EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER‘g,'l968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner: '

CASE 3B72; Application of Union 0il Company of Califdrnia for a dual
: completion and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
Jually conplete its Federal "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit P
of Sectiow 12, Township 1% South, Range 34 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production 6f
0il from the Morton-Wolfcamp Pocl and the disposal of produced
salt water through the intermeédiate casing-production casing
annulus into the San Andres and such other formations as may
occur ‘in the open-hole interval from approximately 4620 to
7350 feet.

'CASE 3873: = Application of R. G. McPheron for salt water disposal, -Lea
County, New Mexico. Apvplicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San
Andres formation in the open-hole interval from approximately
5250 feet to 5854 feet in his S. P. Johnson Well No. 1 located

990 feet from the West. line and 1650 feet from the South line
of Section 5, Township 18 South, Range 39 East, South Carter-
San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

‘CASE 3874: Application of Gulf 0Oil Company - U. S. for downhole commingling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to commingle production from the Paddock and

_Blinebry Oil Pools ‘in the well-bore:of its C. L. Hardy Well No.
2 locatad in Unit N of Section 20, Township 21 South, Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico, with the provision that neo mere
than on2 single allowable will be produced-from said well.

CASE 3875: Applicatién of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an un-
orthodo:x o0il well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, secks authority to drill a well in
exception to the Fowler-Ellenburger Rules at an unorthodox
location 9i0 Feet from the Worth line and 1980 feet from the
West line of Section 13, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.
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1968 - Examiner Hear z3ing Docket 29-68

Application of Solar 0il Company for a spec1al gas-o0il ratio
limitation, L=a ZTounty, New Mexico. Appllcant in the above-
styled caus=, sezks an exception to Rule 506 of the Commission
Rules and Reguiations to provide for a limiting gas-oil ratio
of 6,000 cubic f£22t of gas per barrel of oil in the Teague
Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Solar Cil Company for a special gas-oil ratio
limitation, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-
sty;ed cause, sz=eks an axception to Rule 506 of the Commission
Rules and Regulations to provide for a llmltlng gas-oil ratio
of 6,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil in the Imperial
Tubb-Drinkard Pool; L.ea County, New Mexico.

Application of Marathon Oil Company -for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant n the above- styled cause,
seeks approval cf. the Miller Ranch Unit Area comprising 5,276
acres, more or lesse of State, Fcderal and Fee lands in Town-
ships 21 and 22 south, Range 25 East, Eddy Counﬁy,'New Mexico.

Application of Sinclair 0il & Gas Company for a waterflood
expansion, Eddy County, New Me exico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, segks auth orlgy to expand its Turner "B" Grayburg-
Jackson Waterflood Project, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, by the con-
version to water injection of 12 additional injection wells
located in Secticéns 20, 29, and 30, Township 17 South, Range.

31 East, Eddy Cocunty, New Mexico,

'Appllcatlon of Slnc1d1“ 0il & Gas Company for the améndment

of a unit agreemenf “Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above- sty}ed cause, seeks amendment of its Guadalupe
Ridge Unit Agreement, unitizing certain lands in Eddy County,
New Mexico, and approved by Order No. R-3471, tc conform to
certain requirements of the Director of the United States
Geological Survey. In the absence of objection, the case will
be subwitted and an order issued upon the basis of the appli-
cation and exhibits attached thereto.

Application cf Kersey & Company for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. “Applicani, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injec-
tion of water into the Premier sand of the Grayburg formation
through two wells to be located in Units E and K of Sectlon 12,
Township 18 Scuth, Range 28 East, Artesia Pool; Eddy- County,
New. Mexice Applicant further proposes to produce Oll from

the Upper Grayburq through parallel strings of tubing, if said

. zohes are productive in the subiect wells.
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CASE 25==~

CASE 3890:

CASE 2522+
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“october 9, 1968, Examiner fHeaxr ing

pocket No. 20-65

Application of Amerada petroleum Corporation for a dual
completion, salt waterﬂdiSPosal and tubing exception. Lea
county. New Mexico. Applicaht in the above—styled cause: -
seeks authority to gually com 1ete 1itS state E wg" Well No.
jyocated 11 Unit B of gection 27, pownship 10 south. range 37
East, Lea county New Mexico,,in such 2 manner as to permit
the prodnction of oil from the‘Noith Echols—Devonian pool

and the disposal of produced salt water thriough the;tqbinq—

i

" casing annulus into rhe San Andres formatioﬁ rhrough perforaw

rions in'éaid casing £rom approximately 5220 feet tO 5250

Application of BTA oil producers for the creation of a nevw pocl
and»special pooi rules., Lea and Roosevelt Counﬁies,
Applicant, in the above—styled cause; seeks the“creation of 2

new pool foxr the prodﬁction of oil from the pough C zone Of

the”?éﬁnsylvanian formatioﬁifor s well jocated in gection s
pownship 2 south, Range 26 East: 1ea County: New MexiCO« and
for the ﬁromulgation of spééisl ruies"thereior jpcluding @
provision for 160-acre prbratioh'units and for the assiqnment
of an 80-acre allowable factoy of 4.77.

Apﬁlication of Pan pmeyican Petroleﬁm Corporation for speciai
pool rules and & nou—standard gas proration'unit, Eddy county.,
wew Mexico. ! ‘au s th
promulgation of special pcol rules for the Empire—Peﬁhsytﬁénian
Gas PoOl: pady Couwnty: New MexicOs ypcluding 2 proVision'for
320-acre spacing gdits with wells to Pe jocated in either the
northwest quarter OF theiéoutheaSt quar texr of the section:
Appiicant furthey seeks approval of
gas‘proration unit comprising the SE/4: s/2 sW/4+ and the NwW /4

EonﬁstVanian Gas pool, ©© ne dedicated co its gtate
No. 1 located 990 . feet from the south and gast 1ines of said
gection 30-
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Gulf 0Oil Companyy-‘U.S.
P. O. Drawer 1938 )
. Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Attention: Mr. M. I. Taylor

Gentlemen:

Pléasé‘refer to your letter of August 13, 1968, in which you
advise that you are planning to request the New Mexico Oil
Conservation Commission to increase the limiting GOR in the
Teague-Blinebry 0il Pool from 2,000 to 6,000 cubic feet per
barrel.

At this time we anticipate no problems in El Paso Natural Gas
handling the ‘extra gas listed by years in your recent letter.

If we can assist you further in this matter, please advise.

Yours very truly, %

EL PASO NATURAL GAS CQMPANY oo }

J(Jw. Baulch
JWB/jan
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August 13, 1968

AN

Ei Paso Nabural Gas Canpany
L 2005 Wilco Building
Ced Kidland, Texas 79701

Attention; Mp. J. Y. BPaulch

Re: Proposed Ges-011 Ratio Increase

Teagua Blinabry 011 Pool, Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

o~

As you knovw, we have previously contacted you econcerning our Plans

to ask the ey Mexieco 011 Conservation Cosmnission to "'approve en 1ncrease in
the liniting CoR from 2,000 to 6,000 cubic feet per barrel for the Teaguo

Blirebry 011 pPool .

, . Estirmated Gas

i X_e'&_l_“ AL 6000 COR

' 1569 9,250 MCF /Day
1970 16,500 ¥C7/poy
1971 18,550 ¥Cr/pay
1972 17,300  KCF /Doy
1973 . 13,500 MCF/Day
1974 9,600 MCF/Day

o In order to estirate the
. 8as avallability 6tudy and the results are tabulated below,
based on the 40 existing wells and

Ag you also knou s vefore any "GOR increase could be approved,
the extra gag produced hag to have .

&8 rarket,

ixicreaacd gas prcdi.xc’cion, %e have made a
 This atudy 1s
an vltinmate total of 59 4ells,

Estimated Gas
At 2000 gon

2,019 NCF/Day
11,270 MCF/Day
10,970 KCF/Day
19,130 ¥CF/Day

9,820 VCF/Day

9,563 YCF/Day

Increase

231 KCF/Day
5,230 1CT/Day .
75580 ¥CF/Day
7,170 ¥CF/Day
3,610 vCF /Doy

37 KCF/bay

-Hill you please edvise 1f Fl Paso could handle he extra gac that

would be produced if the ratio 1s increaseq to 6,000,
for your consideration in thig matter,

JHHi8z

bee; H, F, Svannack Kermit

/ BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER |

_.@LL_?S_ EXHIBIT no, )

CASE NO.NB Sy T 5
T

e s e,

Thank you in advance

Yours very truly,
ORIGINAL SIGNED
BY R. A. COLEMAN

U. I. Tlvlor




PLATE 1 - Field Outline Map Showing a Portion of
the Southeast Quarter of Lea County,
New Mexico.

Presented as Exhibit "A" Béfore the 23rd October
1968 Examiner Hearing of the New Mexico Oil & Gas e
. Conservation Commission by. SOLAR_OIL co_ .
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PLATE I1 - Ownership Map in Tecague B11nebry

Presented as Exhibit "B" Before the 23rd October

"19687EX

Gas Con

ﬂamtnop—Hea*tng—e&-&ho—Now—Ne**ee—ef
Pt oECamiARKN BTSN TR
0"- CONbbl\\ fadeas

EXHIBIT NO. /%
>

i &

-Stote

st

* Anodorke 1]
;

“Eoaneze
Lt
)

' Ne e,

, ANﬂ
2 .'
'Jul‘A e
oA Hc'a S

L)
'D!GCS ?
r m&‘hns tmos | e

<

CASE NO, 2

Pool Area, Lea County, New Mexico,
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TABLE
Exhibit gt for Examiner Hoaring Wednesday 23 October 1968, Case 3882
Tabutation of Producthn_Data'Reported to
The New Mexico 01l & Gas Englneerlng Commi ttee for July 1268
ey 1568 Product fon
Operator Lease 0il 001 Production
Production Production GOR
: MCF (Calculated)
‘ ’ Scf/Bsto
BRONCO Saltmount 2,835 15,770 5,562
GULF Elson 1,309 20" 1,313
LaMunyon 32,269 108, 3,359
Stewart 9,319 10,788 1,157
RESLER & ;
SHELDON Fanning 1,120 n.a.*
SOLAR Elk State 1,647 10,385 6,305
Fanning NAY 2,005 - 5,369 2,677
Fanning ' 1,306 4,879 3,735
Hil] v 1,001 9,448 9,438
Hil] wgn 1,427 637
Hill g 1,997 334
Travis 3,558 ‘9,205 2,587
TEXACO B Z State Nct 8 670 C 760 1,134
o D C State 131 C} 777 587
e s L ————— - ———————————
POOL TOTAL 62,594 177,478 3,057

Well
Count
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PRODUCTION PERFURIMANCE CURVES FOR SEVERAL BLINEBRY
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Presented by SOLAR OIL compaiy as an exhibit for an Examiner's
Hearing conducted on October 23, 1968, Cese number. 3882,
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SOLAR OIL COMPANY

MIDLAND, TEXAS ' MAX E. CURRY
; 2101 W. TEXAS AVE. - DAROYL R. CURRY
P. O. BOX 5114 AC 9i5 MU 2-2031 ‘

; September 16, 1968 A ZQ- “7éfi;P7’:21”
\_;.% . %{;é 2

. "'\v'&‘v-_: ’ - ) [P

- :'f‘l E New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
: = P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Request for;Hearing.

To raise limiting GO-R in oy ,// L
Teague Blinebry and TEEgue bonfibet e A
- Tubb-Drinkard Fields /

Lea County, New Mexico

T 3 X
3 ’ ~Gentlemen:
o : Solar 0il Company, a Texas corporation with principal offices at 2101
: 3 . West Texas, Midlands-TeXas; uegts a hearing before the-New Mexico
i : - 0il Conservation/Commission to pPefent testimony supporting special
; ; kN field rulec in fhe Teagie Blinebry]ynd Imperial Tubb-Drinkard Poois.
: i " Solar recommendk thé limiting ga870il ratio be increased from the
: i statewide limit\of 2000:1 to 600G:1. ‘
0

Solar requests that t
‘convenience.

§ matter be set for hearing at your earliest

Very truly yours,

LAR OIL COMPANY

MEC:ru .

.......

- Z’ ’75 &Y
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EX 2P Ay

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR.
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

REGOBHS CENTE ,é LAW LIBRARY

3

CASE No. _3882

order Fo. R-=25 /S

; sl ‘ : o
APPLICATION .OF SOLAR OIL COMPANY RS i
FOR A SPECIAL GAS-OIL RATIO LIMITA- e i
P{ON, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. ‘ Sl

ORDER OF THE -COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

‘This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on October 23 , 1968 ,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutterx .

NOW, on this day of Q.Y , 1968_, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been givén as requiréd by

.~ law, the Commission has jurisdiction'of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.
(2) 'That the applicant, Solar 0il Company, seeks the
establishment of a special gag-oil ratio limitation of 6,000

cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced in the Teague-—

Blinebry pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

{3) That approval of the subject‘application will afford
to the owner of each property in the pool the opportunity to

produce his just and equitable share of the ©il and gas and for

this purpose to use his just and equitable share of tne reservoir . T

energy.
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‘Pool should file a new gas-o0il ratio test with the:Commission's

——%

=92

CASE No. 3882

(4) That approval of the subject application will preveﬁt
waste and protect correlative rights, provided the flaring or

venting of gas in the Teague-Blinebry Pool is prohiﬁited.

(5) That in order to assure the protection of correlative

rights, the operator of each well in the Teague-Blinebry

277 ~

Hobbs District Office on or before

: 19672
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

: zcc.e zber‘ / )
‘(1) That, effective , 1968, the limiting

gas-o0il ratio in the Teague-Blinebry

-

Pool, Lea Couﬁty, New
Mexico, shall be 6,000 cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil

X i - . . “"',‘)
produced; that, effective A@éMEk?éafﬂ’/‘ , 1968, each proration

unit in the __

Teague-~Blinebry Pool shall,produée only that
voiume‘of gas equivalent to 6,000 multiplied by top unit oil allow-

able for the pool.

_{2) That the operator of each well in the Teague-

Blinebry Pool shall file a new gas-0il ratio test with the Commis-

sion's Hobbs District Office on or before gﬁ—”@“;’ /5 . 196?,
and shall furnish a schedule of test dates to the Commission's
Hobbs District Office in order that the tests may be witnessed=

12N e — A
\~7

~That 1o -gas -shall be flared or vented in the Teaque-

Blinebry Pool more than 60 days after a well begins to produce
— ¥s of iSsudnce ,
or 60 days after the effeebitve—dete of this order, whichever is
later. Any operator desiring to obtain an exception to this'provi-
sion shall submit to the Secretary-Director of the Commission an
application for such exception with a statement setting forth the

facts and circumstances justifying it. The Secretary-Director is

hereby authorized to approve such an application if he determines
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CASE No. 3862
that the exception is necessary to prevent waste. If the Secretaryr
Director declines to grant administrative approval of the requested
exceptfan,"the matter shall be set for hearing if the operator so
requests.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained fof:the‘
entry of such further‘orderé as iﬁe Commissicn may deem necessary.

" DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexicb, on the day and year hereinabove
designated. ’ : i

z




